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Website: shelbyorchards.org 
Email: shelbyorchards@yahoo.com 

Updates from 2019 Annual SOHA Meeting---- ETC: 

Dues will stay at $190.00 for 2020;   Our total expenses for the year came in slightly under 
budget for 2019.  Expected Expenses for 2020 Enclosed. 

Our Web Site has been upgraded: Check us out at Shelbyorchards.org 

We have new Lawncare and Fertilizer and Entrance Landscape Venders. 
They have done a credible job for a few dollars less.   

We have the same Snowplowing Vendors as we did last year.  We are saving a few Dollars here 
as well.  Please give us your feedback. 

Christmas Decorations:  We were happier with the Entrance Decorations, and the Lamp Poles 
looked much better as well.  We will be purchasing additional Christmas lights this year to 
replace the strands that no longer work.  We will be adding some color as well.   

Front Entrance Upgrades: 
The dead brush from the bottom of the large evergreens at the front entrance behind our wall. 
was cleared out and we planted more hardy shrubs to fill in the open space.  This gave us a 
“Cleaner” look and provided more shrubs to display Christmas lights.   

We planted Daffodil bulbs last fall in front of the low portion of the wall to add color and to 
enhance the “Look” of our Entrance.  Looking forward to Spring! 

Warm Thoughts to All. 
Thanks, SOHA Board 
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